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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    4 MARINERS COURT- AMENDED SUBDIVISION    
PROJECT NO.:   19-20 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 121, BLOCK 1, LOT 4 
REVIEW DATE:   27 SEPTEMBER 2019  
MEETING DATE:   03 OCTOBER 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: DAVID NIEMOTKO ARCHITECTS, P.C. 
 
 

1. During the original subdivision approval there was significant public input regarding access to 
River Road from the lots which front on River Road.  At that time, access was only depicted off 
of the proposed Town road Mariners Court.  The applicants are before the board to amend the 
subdivision plan for Lot 4 to eliminate the driveway from Mariners Court in favor of a driveway 
emanating from River Road.  The purpose of the change is to allow placement of the proposed 
residential structure in a more westerly location on the property to take advantage of the 
increased elevation and river views.   
 

2. The original subdivision contained notes that required any modifications to the grading be 
submitted for review and approval as grading changes can impact the ability to construct 
driveways on neighboring lots.  The driveway accesses, and portions of the previously 
identified retaining walls, have been constructed on the subject property and adjoining 
properties.  The modified grading proposed does not appear to impact constructability of the 
adjoining lots. 

 
3. A public hearing is required for the amended subdivision. 

 
4. Should the subdivision amendment ultimately be approved by the Planning Board, a 

subdivision map in compliance with County Real Property Department’s/County Clerk’s 
standards, must be provided stamped by the Licensed Surveyor for filing at the County to 
supersede the previously approved lot. 
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5. The site distance is referenced on the map at River Road, however, the site distance is not 
located at the proposed driveway location. 

 
6. Highway Superintendent’s comments on the proposed driveway should be received.  

 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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